
Freedom of information request NCC-028441-17 
 
Thank you for your recent communication on the following: 
 
Could you please give the reasoning why the speed camera warning sign on the B6041, just past the 
junction of Thievesdale lane and Farmers |Branch, is facing away from the oncoming traffic moving 
towards the regular positioning of the speed camera van, at the junction of farmers branch and Blythe 
Road B6045. 
 
Our response: 
 
I have arranged for an officer to investigate your concerns, I have been advised the permanent metal 
safety warning signs are positioned correctly. 
 
In addition there is one metal “camera” sign near the primary school which has been erected to warn 
motorists about enforcement of the parking regulations in that area. 
 
Furthermore there are two additional plastic “camera” signs strapped to lamp columns with cable ties; these may be 
the ones that your enquiry is about, as these may be prone to rotation with wind-loading. These signs are the 
responsibility of Nottinghamshire Police. Nottinghamshire County Council do not have control over these plastic signs 
nor the locations that the police choose to park their van when enforcing speed limits. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way your request was dealt with and wish to make a complaint, please 
write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, 
NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the above reference number 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Resources Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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